### BUDGET AND ACTUAL 2020/2021 TILL JANUARY 2021

BODGETANOTAL		
	BUDGET 20	BUDGET 21
CLERK	£ 12,492.00	£ 12,885.00 Increase to SCP17 £12.39ph
PC NI	£ 558.00	£ 579.00
OFFICE RENTAL	£ 2,600.00	£ 2,600.00
CLERKS EXPENSES	£ 300.00	£ 150.00 Now called stationary
MEMBERS EXPENSES	£ 800.00	£ 400.00 To help a local charity
AUDIT	£ 700.00	£ 830.00
LEGAL/BANK/ELECTIONS	£ 2,200.00	£ 1,200.00
ADMIN/STATIONARY	£ 1,000.00	£ 1,000.00
DATA PROTECTION OFFICER	£ 150.00	£ 215.00
SUBS/TRAINING	£ 1,000.00	£ 1,000.00
INSURANCE	£ 1,322.00	£ 1,360.00
LITTER WARDEN	£ 3,640.00	€ 4,534.00
CHURCHYARD	£ 500.00	£ 500.00
ALLOTMENTS	£ 1,360.00	£ 660.00
STAFF GRATUITIES	£ 200.00	£ - con a con a constant 6200 renairs
STREET LIGHTING	£ 2,250.00	£ 550.00 £20 pm power + £300 repairs
URBAN GRASS CUTTING	£ 1,365.00	£ 1,365.00 (refunded from KCC)
GROUNDS MAINTENANCE	£ 2,100.00	£ 2,100.00
RECREATION GROUND	£ 500.00	£ 500.00
CCTV	£ 200.00	£ 200.00
PWLB	£ 10,460.00	£ 10,460.00
		C 42 000 00
PC ADMIN	£ 45,697.00	£ 43,088.00 £ 25,559.00
SPECIAL PROJECTS	£ 19,030.00	Less PC receipts £2494
		This years tax base 994.34
Last years tax base 892.99		Therefore a band D payment would be £66.53
Band D <b>£70.04</b>		a decrease of 5% for band D but an increase in the total precept.
		a decisase of 2% for paid a parameter and a second

SPECIAL PROJECTS  Community news donation  Donation to RBLI  New 11 space car park  Help with pollarding trees  Lollipop lady	FOR DISCUSSION  250 100 4000 Planning permission, type 1, fencing 1000 4500 Estimate of her wages until a permanent solution
Zebra crossings Bus stop on the Knowle Increase car park space in the car park	10000 Half the money required for 2022 2000 The Finance Committee consider that this is maybe somewhere KCC could pay to increase parking in the village

# REPORT TO WOULDHAM PARISH COUNCIL 12th JANUARY 2021

### By the Tonbridge and Malling Borough Councillors for Burham and Wouldham Ward Councillors Dave Davis and Roger Dalton

#### **PLANNING**

1. The officer dealing with the Peters Village Southern Extension has advised the developer Trenport to withdraw this application because there are too many amendments. There is no reply to date.

#### **BORSTAL ROADS**

- 2. The Medway councillor who covers Borstal has advised us that:
  - a Medway Council will consider doing another traffic count once the Covid pandemic dies down. This can then be compared their results from 2018 and also with traffic levels in other parts for the Medway Towns to see what the effect of home working pattens and other changes has had on traffic movements.
  - b That contractors will be investigating the flooding problems on Wouldham Road by Borstal Cricket Club early this year.

### **WOULDHAM**



## **PARISH COUNCIL**

Planning Department TMBC

January 4th 2021

Here are Wouldham Parish Councils comments on:

Planning Application TM/20/02840/FL

Wouldham Parish Council object to this application on 3 grounds.

- 1) The loss of a Community asset for local people. We ask has every effort been made to sell the shop as a business? The applicant himself has referred to the small shop set up in the local pub car park, this indicates a need but the pub is owned by the brewery so the future of this shop is not guaranteed.
- 2) The loss of parking on the High Street.

The parking spaces on the front of the application fronting numbers 128-132 will need a drop kerb and the removal of vehicles which are at present using the High Street for parking, including a Disabled Bay. It will mean the removal of much needed spaces on the High Street and will block the view from established houses. There is also a case that 4 spaces for 4 flats will not be enough.

This will also require some adjustment to street furniture i.e. Post Box, Litter Bin, and Parish Council notice board these would have to be discussed with the various authorities.

3) Wouldham needs a post office and a shop, not more housing. This is the last shop in Wouldham and without it we are concerned that the village will just become a through road to the bridge.

We would like T.M.B.C. planning dept to fully investigate these issues before coming to any decision.

Yours sincerely

Wouldham Parish Council

Clerk: Nicky Grimes Scarborough Farm Rochester Road

Burham

Kent ME1 3RD

Email: clerk@wouldhampc.co.uk

Telephone: 07904 281 522

WEBSITE: wouldhampc.com

I would like to introduce myself - I am the Census Engagement Manager for North West Kent which covers Dartford Borough Council, Gravesham Borough Council, Sevenoaks District Council and Tonbridge & Malling Borough Council.

My role is to ensure that as many residents within the combined area complete the Census which is due on March 21st 2020, and my objective is to maximise completion of the census, ideally online, across the area. Although households were able to complete the census online in 2011, take up was relatively low and most were returned in paper form. This census is Digital-First and we hope that three quarters of them will be completed online, though there will still be a paper option for those unable or unwilling to do so, as well considerable support for anyone who needs help.

As well as getting the numbers, there is another important objective, and that is to broaden the reach of the census. It is just as important to ensure that all population groups - whether identified by age, ethnicity or geographical communities - are well represented because so many organisations, such as the NHS, local and central government, charities and many others, rely on accurate information for planning purposes and to ensure services are made available where they are most needed.

Since October I have been working with the District and County Councils to identify groups and areas which may need information about the census, and those who will need additional support from the Census field staff come March next year. Precisely what some of that practical support will look like is dependent on the coronavirus situation at the time, but we believe Town and Parish Councils, with your local knowledge and the support networks which you have developed over the last nine months, will be important in identifying needs and communicating to your residents, working with me in the two months or so before Census Day to make sure they know it is coming, why it is important to fill it in and how they can get help if they need it.

I hope to speak with many of you over the coming weeks. Although March seems quite a long time away, it will creep up on us quickly, especially as much of the planning and other groundwork will need to be in place by early February.

If you think there is any way that you might be able to support within your parish, I would be really keen to hear from you. Or if you would just like to discuss anything Census-related, then please either send me an email or call me.